Dear Co Laborers in Christ, March — April 2021

This year’s theme for Vision Baptist Church is “One by One in 2021”. From 2019 until
present, the growth of our church in Crestview would not have been possible without =
Pastor Muse and each family keeping their eyes on the goal. This vision is a vital part of the
fastest growing city in the USA.

What a blessing that two of pastor’s grandchildren were baptized and are now serving in
the church by singing for God’s glory. Teaching the children weekly keeps us sensitive to
the growth of our future church.

Sending Church: Before our charter service we had a great turn out for workday to improve the appearance

& Baptist Church of the church grounds. On March 27" Pastor Muse and the church families met to fulfill the
wonderful reality of constituting a local New Testament Baptist Church here in
Crestview, Florida. Honored guest from our sending church Old Suwanee Baptist
were Pastor Campbell and wife Sandra. Pastor Campbell preached a challenging =
message along with Pastor Hill from Westwood Baptist in Fort Walton Beach. We
also had the families of Pastor Brent Madaris and Brother Wayne Sosebee from [
Georgia along with Macedonia Missionaries David Fenley and Alan Saunders with ®
his wife Patti.

The Muscotts with USA East presented their burden for the Merchant Seaman
and the church voted to share in their ministry with monthly support. We also
added another missionary couple the Dillons going to Israel.

Cathy’s Birthday on April 24" was a stormy day to say the least. So thankful God §
has allowed her another year to serve Him. She was appointed to be the church
Birthday Party Planner which suits her very well. She wants to thank everyone for
cards, letters, gifts, and greetings.

Since our last letter, we had two of our USA East missionaries pass away. Please
pray for the families of Brother Philip Allen and Mrs. Bonnie Oliver. Also, pray for
the Paquette family as they begin a new ministry through their home church. We
PO want to welcome to our team lvan and Susan Chacon with Hispanic church planting |
706-654-2818 Bl in Columbus Ohio. We look forward to working together with this faithful couple. §
www.mwbm.org
Medical needs keep us humble, and we appreciate your prayers. Upon seeing our
eye surgeon in Atlanta, we need cataract surgery so per his advice we have
transferred to a specialist in Pensacola. After some weeks of pain, we learned of a
hairline fracture in our foot. We are presently in a boot and improving daily.
Possibly due to COVID delays we had to have a root canal redone and will need
another crown. My wife says she will be glad when | am over this foot and mouth
disease. Ha!

We cannot say “thank you” too often. So, we want to thank all our supporting churches
once again; you have always been so faithful to us, but especially through the &&
pandemic when things were more difficult. We also praise the Lord that two of our [
churches felt led to raise our monthly support by fifty dollars. We pray for all of you
often God will bless each pastor and church ministry.

Looking Unto Jesus,

Joumes and Cathy Hoansowd

Being confident of this very thing, that he which hath begun a good
work in you will perform it until the day of Jesus Christ:  Phil. 1:6



